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What a week for our Y1 childrenWhat’s coming
up next week?

W/C- 21st
October

Mon
Governors meeting
in school - 6pm

Tues
Open Day for
prospective parents.

Weds
Y4 Anglo
Saxon/Viking
Workshop

Thurs
Harvest Festival in
Church - 1 :30pm
start.

Fri
Celebration
Assembly - 9am - all
welcome
Break up for half-
term

Forest Schools Begins
Monday saw our Forest Schools programme start,
with Y1 visiting Cherry Tree Adventures here in
Sowerby Bridge. The children had a great time
exploring the site, identifying different plants they
could see as well as being creative in the different
areas. I think the rope swing was the most
popular. They then ended the session sat around
the fire toasting marshmallows. Y1 will have a
further 8 sessions this year and I know Miss Mills
and Kit have already been speaking and planning
their next sessions. 

Once again, thank you to all the parents who have
supported these visits and providing voluntary
donations - without these we would struggle to
provide as many opportunities as we do for our
pupils. 

Year 1 went on not one, but two trips this week! Their second trip saw them
visit Abbey House Museum in Leeds to enhance their history topic all about
toys. Here’s what a couple of our children had to say about their visit: 
Aisha - I liked the rocking horse, it had a seat and wheels.
Joanie - I liked the toy carousel which is a toy from the past. It was very pretty.
Elliott - I drew a racing car. Did you know the museum used to be a house
during Victorian times? It was over 100 years old!

I look forward to seeing how their trip inspires their future work. 



Y5 Visit to Manchester Museum 

Phonics workshop is a great success

On Thursday, it was the turn of Year 5 to use our minibuses as they
went off to Manchester Museum. The aim of this visit was to enrich
their history topic all about the Ancient Egyptians. The children took
part in a workshop led by a curator from the museum before having a
tour of the museum. 

I intervewed Qifu, Romy and Zihao who had the following things to say:

‘Some of the artefacts were over 4500 years old. We even saw a real
mummified body that had been brought to the museum by an
archaeologist.’

‘I really liked the afternoon when we got time to look around the
museum - there was a T-Rex bone - it was massive! There was also
lots of fossils of ancient creatures and statues of people from the past.’ 

‘I also really liked the part of the museum that had living endangered
animals in. I learned that these animals would be released into the wild
once they are older. ‘

On Monday morning, Mrs. Quirolo and the Reception Team
hosted an interactive phonics workshop for the families of
our Reception students. Parents had the unique opportunity
to observe a full phonics lesson in action, supporting their
children as they transitioned into writing practice in their
individual workbooks. The session wrapped up with a
special time for parents and children to play and learn
together.

At Triangle, we take great pride in fostering strong family
connections, and this event was a perfect example of that
commitment. Mrs. Quirolo already has plans to invite
Reception parents to participate in more activities
throughout the year, ensuring you all remain involved in
your child's learning journey.

In addition, Mrs. Quirolo and I are actively discussing how
we can extend these valuable family-school connections
beyond Reception and throughout the entire school. We
recognise the importance of strong partnerships between
home and school, and we are committed to building on this
foundation as students progress through their education.

Once we have confirmed dates and further details about
future workshops, we will communicate them to you all via
the school newsletter. We will make sure to provide
adequate notice to give you all an opportunity to attend. 



Vision Ambassador Award
Each week, our staff are busy trying to spot children who are living out the school vision of:
‘Stand firm in the faith. Be courageous; be strong; do everything in love’. This might be seen in children
interacting with each other nicely; resolving conflicts in a mature way; being brave and courageous in
lessons; or generally going above and beyond to make someone feel welcome, looked after or loved. Each
time this is seen, children are awarded a raffle ticket to place in a box, with one/two tickets being drawn
at random in assembly each week. 

As next week is our final week of the half-term, the children who have been drawn out of our rather
sparkly hat, will participate in an extra-special treat with Mr Allen. Well done to: Lucy, Holly, Arthur &
Bobby (all Y6), Blossom (Y3), Fynn (YR) and Alfie & Harry (both Y2). The treat this half-term will take
place next Friday and will involve something sweet and chocolatey. Parents of the above children - I will
be in touch next week to take your child’s order!

Let’s Support Overgate Hospice
Just a reminder to you all to try and bring in donations of small,
silver coins (5p, 10p, 20p) to support St Peter’s Church in raising
money for Overgate Hospice. Your children will have come home
with a small change envelope today - you may send your
donations back in this. This fundraising effort is instead of
donating cans/tins/packets of food. 

Online Forms - Remember to submit before the deadline
Today, you will have received two emails containing links to an online form. The first one is regarding
collection arrangements after our Harvest Festival on Thursday and the second one is the sign-up sheet for
clubs for Autumn Term 2. 

Please read all the information on the forms carefully before submitting your responses. Both online forms
will close at 1pm on Wednesday 23rd October. 


